Urban Tree Commission Minutes
November 19. 2021

In attendance:	Marc Welch
		Howard Birnbaum
		Michele Forte-Cruz
		Julia Malakie
		Amy Sangiolo
     		Beth Wilkinson
		
Minutes

The minutes for September and October were approved.

Forestry Report

Marc reported that the Newton Tree Conservancy fall tree planting will take place on November 20. The NTC planting will include 130-140 trees, with a total of 500-600 trees being planted by the City this fall. There also still are some 4C Covid memorial trees (from Green Newton) to be installed 

90% of the city’s street tree inventory is complete. That will be the important base for the City Street Tree Plan to be presented early next year. 

The UTC will begin to discuss the City Street Tree Plan at our December meeting. It will be important to create publicity and outreach, to focus on communication, as the plan develops. It will be critical to work with organizations such as the Newton Tree Conservancy, Newton Conservators, and Green Newton. The hope is to have the plan completed by the end of 2022. Once the plan is nearing completion, Marc is interested in presenting it in one of Newton Conservators webinars.

Pruning to Prevent Storm Damage to Trees

Marc explained that pruning is the key for helping street trees to have a long life and to be more resistant to storm damage. He said that during the 30 years that it takes for a tree to reach maturity, it is important to train the structure and branching of the tree to make them as strong as possible.

Many of the city’s current mature trees did not get training through pruning. In the 1980s, the Forestry staff was cut—and then cut more in the 1990s—so there was no one to do critical pruning during that time. In 1979, there were 40 employees on the forestry staff. In 1980, the staff was cut in half. By 1990, all the supporting positions had been eliminated. From 1990 to 2012, the budget of the department stayed the same—at $200,000 per year. In contract, the department budget now is $600,000, and there are 6 full-time workers.

With the $250,000 in ARPA funding allocated for pruning, this is the first year that there will be money for pro-active structural work. The split between working on young and older trees is not yet decided. Whether that work will be done by in-house staff or by a company doing contract work has not yet been determined. In general, it is cheaper to do work with in-house personnel, but there may not be enough hours available from the current forestry staff.

Importance of Planting

Howard asked about the trade-off of doing more planting vs. starting to do more pruning. 

Currently 56% of the city’s mature street trees are Norway maples. Of the 900 trees that are lost each year 800 are the maples. The Norway maples were planted in the 1960s are reaching their maximum life span. 

Marc explained while the city did not plant new trees for twenty years, the number of street trees fell from 36,000 to less than half that number. Pruning is a n extremely time-consuming process that is not as effective for older trees. Spending time and money pruning those older trees (rather than planting new trees) probably would do little to extend their lives, and the number of of street trees would decrease even more.

Potential Native Plant Ordinance?

We had a brief discussion of how a proposed Native Plant Ordinance—like one recently passed in Somerville—would affect the Forestry Department. Under Somerville’s plan, 50% of new street trees must be a native species. Mark said that since it’s yet not advisable to plant more maples, it could be hard to maintain sufficient diversity of species using half native trees. He said that lindens, elms, and oaks would be the main candidates. Finding smaller native trees for under wires would be particularly challenging. Serviceberry, redbud, and native cherries are possibilities; however, cherries currently are affected by black knot. 





